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Introduction

On May 5 meeting, the NTWG decided that any further clarification questions to ESCO193 and ESCO196 are to be submitted by May 18 and the corresponding responses are to be submitted by May 25.

A second set of questions submitted by Xit Telecom was received by Bell Canada. 
Bell Canada received 3 questions from Xit Telecom, related to the Bell Canada’s proposal.  This contribution provides Bell Canada’s response to these questions.

Responses to Xit Telecom Questions 
The response to the Xit Telecom questions is provided below.  It is important to note that the proposed alternative in ESCO196 should not be considered as detail design.  The Bell Canada response, therefore, reflects information currently available to the Company.
The numbering used follows that used in Xit Telecom’s submission.
10  
How is the proposed architecture capable of supporting the following 
PSAP call control features:

Bureau-Hold;

Ringback calling party;

Howler tone.
Response
In order for the above features to function, all network elements in a 9-1-1 call path must support the required capabilities.  This includes end office switch, tandem switches, signalling, and 9-1-Selective Router.  As Bell’s proposal does not impact the existing 9-1-1 infrastructure, the current 9-1-1 Selective Router will continue to support the above call control features.  However, Bell Canada understands that certain IP protocol and NENA i2 specifications may not support these features at this time.  Furthermore, support for features is dependent upon vendors’ implementation. Bell Canada has no control over vendors and implementations chosen by VoIP Service Providers.  Bell Canada expects that as industry standardises requirements, including interworking, vendors’ products will evolve.
11
Is SS7 interconnection necessary in the proposed architecture?
Response

Bell Canada’s proposal does not impact the current 9-1-1 Selective Routers.  As such, within Bell Canada, signalling for 9-1-1 calls will remain either MF or CCS7.

12
Is Bell Canada intending on discarding Via fields as calls get routed 
through the B2BUA?
Response

Bell Canada’s proposal includes the use Session Border Controllers (SBCs).  By using the topology hiding function of the SBCs, VoIP Service Providers can restrict the amount of information they give out to external parties about the structure of their networks. To perform this function, the SBC behaves as a B2BUA (Back-to-Back User Agent) and removes all traces of topology information from outgoing messages (reference: IETF: Functionality of Existing Session Border Controller (SBC) draft-camarillo-sipping-sbc-funcs-00.txt). As such, ‘Via’ field would not be routed to the inter-connecting networks.
























































































